
Resolution 2014-02

Regarding the National Association of Blind Merchants/Hadley School for the Blind Training Program for Business Enterprise Program trainees


WHEREAS, State Licensing Agencies (SLA’s) such as the NJ Commission for the Blind and Visually Impaired (NJCBVI) are required under the Randolph-Sheppard Act to provide training to ensure that prospective blind entrepreneurs are qualified to manage and operate vending facilities; and

WHEREAS, many obstacles exist to the provision of high-quality training, such as difficulty in finding the resources to provide the training, difficulty  recruiting qualified candidates, and the time required for candidates to be away from home to complete the training; and


WHEREAS, the National Association of Blind Merchants and the Hadley School for the Blind have created the first ever national training curriculum for Randolph-Sheppard and have  launched this training program in an online format; and


WHEREAS, online training is widely used by institutes of higher education and businesses for the provision of undergraduate and post graduate coursework and continuing education courses and is  highly valued by students for the convenience it offers; and


WHEREAS, the NABM/Hadley training will allow prospective Randolph-Sheppard vendors to receive all necessary training  online and will require the SLA only to provide the state-specific portion of the training and the hands-on experience; and


WHEREAS, this training program offers additional advantages, such as Hadley’s internationally recognized training model, a dedicated Hadley instructor,  a reasonable cost per student, and the prospect of enabling more of New Jersey’s blind citizens to be placed in the BEP Program; now, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED by the National Federation of the Blind of New Jersey in Convention assembled this ninth day of November 2014, in the Township of Stafford, New Jersey, that this organization call upon the New Jersey Committee of Blind Vendors and the NJCBVI Business Enterprise Program management to review and adopt the Hadley training program as the core coursework for the Business Enterprise Program, to make necessary adjustments to the hands-on part of the training, and to create a short-term curriculum to address specific state requirements.  


